
LAUREL PARK             
NORTH CAROLINA
Unif ied Development Ordinance

 KEY PROJECT FEATURES
•	 Innovative stormwater and tree protection 

standards
•	 Design incentives for single-family 

development
•	 Comprehensive landscaping and 

screening standards
•	 Full 160D and 2021 Session Law 

compliance
•	 Reed-compliant signage standards

Laurel Park is a highly desirable mountain community at the 
eastern end of the Blue Ridge Mountains 26 miles south 
of Asheville.  The community has a long history of tourism 
and real estate speculation stretching back to the turn of 
the 20th Century, when real estate and resort developers 
platted much of the land that rests atop the two mountains 
that comprise much of the community.  Continued growth 
and development have taken place in and around Laurel 
Park including significant improvements along Highway 
64 through the heart of Town.  Laurel Park contracted with 
CodeWright Planners to assist in the development of a new 
unified development ordinance aimed at protecting sensitive 
environmental resources as mountainside lots are developed 
and fostering high quality community design in the new town 
center district formed in response to the changes associated 
with Highway 64.

The project included an innovative set of stormwater and tree 
protection provisions, comprehensive design incentives for 
single-family residential development, a complete overhaul of 
the Town’s subdivision provisions including new requirements 
for subdivision design and infrastructure development, new 
procedures to clarify and simplify the development application 
process, and full compliance with a wide variety of State and 
federal laws (including 160D, the Reed decision, NC Court 
of Appeals rulings on administrative flexibility, and even the 
suite of applicable 2021 Session Law).

The UDO was adopted in March of 2021 and became effective 
in August.  Since adoption, the Town has entered into a 
continuing services contract with CodeWright Planners, who 
have prepared a complete set of 19 new digital application 
forms for each procedure in the UDO as well as assistance 
with post-adoption codification of amendments in response 
to changing State legislation.
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https://www.laurelpark.org/index.asp?SEC=7FD9406B-565C-41E7-835B-6F5255F4D216&Type=B_LIST


